
TheOpelika-AuburnNews is proud to announce a new pictorial

history book, “Lee CountyMemories: A PictorialHistory of

themid-1800s through the 1930s.”We are excited to invite you,

our readers, to participate in this unique project. Please bring

your photos to one of our scanning sessions— and be sure to check

our submission guidelines. Photos will be scanned on-site and

given right back to you. In order to keep things speedy, please fill

out our simple photo submission formprior to the session. Forms

can be downloaded at LeeCounty.PictorialBook.com. Please plan

to fill out one form for each photo you’d like to submit.

Learnmore at

LeeCounty.PictorialBook.com
Submit photos online throughDec. 2.

Presented by

In partnershipwith:Auburn Public

Library, City of Smiths Station, Lewis Cooper

Jr.Memorial Library, Loachapoka Public

Library and theMuseumof East Alabama on

historic
photos!

share your
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Your Life
C

M
ama lives just a
couple of miles up
the road from us,

right across the road from
my late grandparents’ vacant
home.

She invited us up for sup-
per the other night. It was
country cooking at its finest.
We had pork chops, sweet po-
tatoes, peas and cornbread.
There were also collards — a
whole bunch of collards fresh
from the garden.

My grandmother always
made turnip greens, but I
was so picky that I wouldn’t
eat them. I assume she made
collards, too, but apparently
didn’t care for them. I would,
however, eat the pot liquor
from whatever kind of greens
she made with my cornbread.
That’s country.

I’d never had collards until
a couple of years ago. I just
never was too keen on greens.

For the first 41 years of
my life, I didn’t eat anything
green other than lima beans
and cucumbers. Somewhere
along the way, I tried aspara-
gus and quickly developed
a liking for them. Now, I
eat pretty much everything
green, and pretty much ev-
erything period, regardless of
color. It’s pretty silly not liking
something due to its hue.

I didn’t know if the girls
would like them. Well, I knew
Emily wouldn’t. She’s pickier
than I ever was. I’ll never
understand why some kids
cut the crust off their bread. It
irks me just a bit, but I’m sure
I irked a few with my picki-
ness, too. When I was a kid
at family gatherings, I raked
many a plate into many a
houseplant.

Lucy had only eaten col-
lards a handful of times. She
liked some of the ones out of
a can, but the freshly made
ones she’d had were mighty
bitter, so she didn’t care for
them. I let mama know that
they may not like them. I was
right about Emily, but Lucy
got two helpings. They were
really good.

So far, Abigail likes every-
thing. She loves cornbread

Cornbread
and collards

Thanksgiving at Lee County Humane Society

S
omehow Thanksgiving has
managed to sneak up on
me this year.

It has been a busy month full
of attending lots of wonderful
Bark Bowl events, going to pro-
grams at our girls’ schools and
gearing up to kick off our No
More Wasted Lives Campaign.

I kept thinking the holiday was
still a long way off, but my hus-
band’s appearance with a giant
turkey and a bag of cranberries
has made me realize that the big

day is rapidly approaching.
As we at Lee County Humane

Society prepare for the Thanks-
giving holiday,
we are reminded
how thankful we
are for the sup-
port of our com-
munity. Without
the help of our
donors, volun-
teers, foster fami-
lies and all those

who help support us, there is no

way we could successfully care
for all of the precious animals
who walk in our doors every
day. Thank you!

As you celebrate Thanksgiv-
ing, don’t forget your canine
and feline friends! Give thanks
for them by making sure they’re
safe.

It’s all too easy for dinner
guests to accidentally leave a
door open and allow an escape.

Mary
Wynne
Kling

See LCHS, Page 4C

Lee County Humane Society

Pet of the Week — Chadwick is an affectionate cat and has a fantastic
personality. He’s been with the Lee County Humane Society since August.
Already microchipped, neutered and FIV/FeLV negative, he’s ready for his
forever home. Come meet Chadwick this week, Tuesday through Sunday
from noon to 5 p.m.

See FULLER, Page 2C

October
expedition:
On roads
less traveled

I
t was a long journey — the
second this year.

Our route would stray
from the norm to avoid major
highways and metro areas,
to take us through new and
unexplored territory. With
my travel agent cap on, I
made reservations, consulted
maps and with Google as our
co-pilot, we headed east and
north.

From Alabama, we drove
a circuitous route through
the Carolinas, courtesy of
the damage from Florence.
Eventually, we traversed six
states to cross the Delaware
into New Jersey. Four days
there with a special uncle,
his wife and cousins, then
an unplanned stop (the best
kind!) to Monmouth Battle-
field State Park.

By backroads to Read-
ing, Pennsylvania, for time
with my husband’s family
and then on to New Castle,
Virginia, our final destination
before home.

As I begin this journal,
we are coursing down I-81
between the Shenandoah
and Blue Ridge mountains in
my beloved Virginia, passing
scores of utility trucks headed
to the Gulf to repair Hurri-
cane Michael damage (bless
them!)

The verdant hills and val-
leys are sliding by all too
quickly. We’ve not allowed
extra time for exploring, so I
greedily consume the view,
renewing memories of past
adventures.

Initially, we intended to
travel up the Atlantic coast,
but too many roads had been
damaged or were submerged
from Hurricane Florence
flooding. The first night
we made the NC line, from
there to the Chesapeake Bay
bridge-tunnel.

It was awesome to consider
the formidable challenges
of constructing that by-way.
Miles and miles long, a steel
serpent diving and surfacing,

See ANDERSON, Page 9C
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PHOTO COURTESY OF BOY SCOUT TROOP 50

Pictured is Eagle Scout Nicholas Emil “Nick” van Zuk.

Special to the O-A News

On Sunday, Aug. 12, Troop
50 bestowed the Boy Scouts of
America’s highest rank during a
ceremony honoring new Eagle
Scout Nicholas Emil “Nick” van
Zuk. He is the son of Rose-Marie
Zuk and the late Dr. Gary Zuk
of Auburn. Zuk is the troop’s
youngest Eagle Scout.

After earning Cub Scout-
ing’s Arrow of Light, Zuk joined
Troop 11 before later transfer-
ring to Troop 50 in 2015. Since
then, he has served as patrol
leader, assistant senior patrol

leader, senior patrol leader, lead
instructor and currently junior
assistant scoutmaster.

Through his Scouting partici-
pation, he has earned 39 merit
badges to date, qualifying him
for a bronze, gold and silver Ea-
gle Palm at the time of his cere-
mony. He also has accrued more
than 75 nights of camping, 100
hours of community service,
100 hiking and backpacking
miles and 20 paddling miles.

Zuk received the troop’s 2017
James J. Baird, Jr. Honor Scout
Award; was inducted into the
Order of the Arrow, Scouting’s

national honor society; served
as a youth counselor at Camp
Half Moon at Camp Frank G.
Lumpkin; and earned the BSA
Mile Swim Award. He complet-
ed National Youth Leadership
Training, an intensive, six-day
leadership development pro-
gram, which provides Scouts
with leadership skills and ex-
perience applicable to both
Scouting and other situations
demanding leadership.

In addition to various troop-
related outings and campouts,

BOY SCOUT TROOP 50

See SCOUT, Page 4C

Zuk honored as
Troop 50 Eagle Scout



Scientific bidding

Minor-suit games
are comparatively rare
because they amount to
a prediction that pre-
cisely 11 tricks will be
made, neither more nor
less. In the great major-
ity of cases where there
are 11 potential tricks in
a minor-suit contract,
three notrump will prove
easier to make.

However, hands exist
where the minor-suit
game makes and the
notrump game does not.
Such hands require ac-
curate bidding, but the
ultimate reward is well
worth the effort.

Take a case like this
one where North-South
avoided the treacherous
three-notrump contract
and wound up scoring a
slam instead.

The first key bid was
North’s three diamonds.
North certainly had the
high-card values neces-
sary for a raise to three
notrump, but, with a
singleton spade, he de-
cided to warn South that
a notrump contract could
be dangerous.

This message was not
lost on South, who next
bid three hearts. This
action served several pur-
poses. It not only showed
heart control, but also
implied concern about
spades. In addition, it
kept the door open to
game in notrump while
also serving as a cuebid
in case North harbored
slam aspirations.

North thereupon
jumped to five diamonds.

This bid clearly implied
control of spades in the
form of either a singleton
or a void, since otherwise
North would presum-
ably have taken the
easier route to game in
notrump. At the same
time, the jump to five
diamonds indicated extra
strength and the willing-
ness to undertake a slam
if South had the appro-
priate values.

South was pleased to
accept the invitation.
He knew that North
had queen-high trump
support at best, and so
almost surely had the
A-K of clubs and king of
hearts to account for his
previous bids, making
the slam an excellent
proposition.

Tomorrow: Famous
Hand.

Bridge

DEAR ABBY: I’m in
my early 20s and the
only one in my circle of
friends who’s currently in
college. They all want to
hang out all the time, but
most of them live more
than 100 miles away.
I have a strict school
schedule, and I’m re-
quired to study and earn
high grades or I will be
let go from my university.

I don’t like feeling like
I’m being a jerk telling
my friends I can’t make
it to certain events. How
can I explain to them
that I can’t drive there
every weekend to hang
out? Sometimes I wonder
if we’re growing apart
because they aren’t doing
the same things I’m do-
ing. Is there something
wrong with me because
I’m still holding on? How
can I explain to them
that we can’t be as close
as we were? If you could
help me figure out how
to explain my situation
without feeling guilty, it’d
be great.

— BUSY IN CANADA

DEAR BUSY: There is
nothing wrong with you.
Relationships do not
always stay static. Most
of them ebb and flow
as yours are, so please
stop flogging yourself for
making mature choices.

Being able to priori-
tize is a skill you should
be proud of. You don’t
need to make any grand
speeches to your old
friends about why you
see them less often. Just
continue explaining that
for now your education
must take precedence
over your social life
because if it doesn’t, you
may not be able to earn
your degree. If your old
friends are really friends,
they’ll understand.

P.S. Look at the bright
side. If you aren’t spend-
ing chunks of your
weekends driving back
to your hometown, you
will have more time to
develop new friendships

at school, some of which
may last a lifetime.

DEAR
ABBY: May
I offer a
sugges-
tion to pet
owners
who hire
pet sitters
during the
holidays? If

you are happy with their
services, consider giving
them a tip.

Every year I am as-
tounded at the number
of clients who don’t give
me a gratuity on Thanks-
giving and Christmas.
Many — if not most —
tell me how pleased they
are with my services, but
surprisingly few do any-
thing more than that. I
confess, it makes me feel
underappreciated.

Often, when I ask
friends if they tip their
sitters, they say it never
occurred to them! So if
you have a reliable sitter
and you’re happy with his
or her work, please give
them a little bit extra for
working on the holidays
when most of us relax
and celebrate with our
families.

— CAT SITTER IN
SAN FRANCISCO

DEAR SITTER: Tip-
ping at holiday time can
be stressful, and not
everyone considers an
independent contractor
someone to whom they
need to give extra money.
(Would you be comfort-
able getting a fruitcake
instead?) While I’m
pleased to put the word
out for you, because
you feel you aren’t being
properly compensated,
perhaps you should
consider raising your
fees in November and
December.

Dear Abby is written by Abigail
Van Buren, also known as Jeanne
Phillips, and was founded by her
mother, Pauline Phillips. Contact

Dear Abby at www.DearAbby.com
or P.O. Box 69440, Los Angeles,

CA 90069.

Diligent college student
has less time for old friends

Dear

Abby
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And your uncle’s good-
hearted desire to slip a few
leftovers to your dog under
the table can actually be
dangerous. Whether your
family is traveling or stay-
ing home, you can keep
your pet safe and happy by
thinking about their well-
being ahead of time.

If your pet is celebrating
with you at home, please
provide your pet with a
safe and quiet, out-of-the-
way space during holiday
parties. Some pets may
enjoy socializing opportu-
nities, but the excitement
may overwhelm others.

Having an area where
your pet can be at peace,
surrounded by their fa-
vorite toys and treats, will
keep everyone happy.

If your pets are going to

be roaming around with
your guests, make sure to
keep an eye on them. If
you have younger guests
helping you celebrate,
make sure you keep a
watchful eye out on how
your furry family members
react.

Kids may not under-
stand how to approach or
pet your cat or dog prop-
erly, so make sure
everyone is happy if your
pet is getting attention
from your younger guests.
You don’t want anyone
to get snapped at or
scratched.

As you settle down for
your holiday feast, avoid
the temptation to give
your pets table scraps,
especially bones. Bones
easily splinter and can
cause serious and ex-
pensive health problems.
Many of our holiday
favorites including onions,

grapes and raisins are
toxic to pets, especially
dogs, so make sure guests
are warned not to give in
to puppy eyes and keep
their scraps to themselves.
However, a few small
boneless pieces of cooked
turkey, a taste of mashed
potato or even a lick of
sweet potato shouldn’t
pose a problem.

If you are planning to
bring your pet along to
visit friends and relatives
during the holidays, make
sure you plan ahead.

Your pet might be
happier at home with
a reputable pet sitter
instead. When traveling
with your pet, attach tags
with contact information
for your mobile phone as
well as a phone number
for the place you’re stay-
ing. (Collars and tags are
always essential for dogs
and cats whether at home

or traveling.)
Weekly Wish: Please

consider sharing your
holiday with a foster
friend from our shelter.
No one should spend the
holidays alone, and a few
days in a loving home
would make a world of
difference to the animals
at LCHS.

It gives the animals a
break from all the other
animals in the shelter and
gives our staff valuable
insight about these pets’
behavior in a home.

We’d love for every
animal at our shelter to be
in a home for Thanksgiv-
ing. For more information,
please call the shelter at
334-821-3222 or email our
foster coordinator at fos-
ter2@leecountyhumane.
org.

Column by Mary Wynne Kling, Out-
reach and Development coordinator
at the Lee County Humane Society.

LCHS
From Page 1C

in June 2017, Zuk partici-
pated in a 12-day back-
packing expedition at
Philmont Scout Ranch,
the Boy Scouts’ largest
national high-adventure
base located in Cimarron,
New Mexico. He also has
participated in a seven-
day sailing expedition at
the Boy Scouts’ Florida
National High Adventure
Sea Base in the Florida
Keys.

For his Eagle Scout lead-
ership service project, Zuk
designed and raised funds

for a Veterans Memorial
Garden at Monarch Estate
retirement community in
Auburn. Family, friends
and fellow Scouts and
leaders logged more than
520 service hours planning
and constructing the proj-
ect.

The garden provides resi-
dents with an accessible
concrete pathway; four
benches that convert to ta-
bles, which allow residents
and visitors more places to
socialize; two self-watering
raised planters; a butterfly
garden; and a fountain.

After completing the
Eagle Scout rank require-
ments, which included
planning and executing

his service project, Zuk
appeared before the Sau-
gahatchee District’s Eagle
Scout Board on Sept. 19,
2017. He is among the four
Troop 50 Scouts to earn
the Eagle Scout rank dur-
ing 2017.

Zuk is a ninth grader at
Auburn Junior High School
and is a member of the
Auburn High School swim
team. He and his family at-
tend St. Michael the Arch-
angel Catholic Church in
Auburn, where he is an al-
tar server.

Since the first Eagle
Scout was awarded in
1912, nearly 2.5 million
Boy Scouts have com-
pleted the Eagle Scout’s

performance-based rank
requirements, which cur-
rently include serving in
progressive leadership
positions, demonstrating
outdoor and Scouting skill
competencies, earning at
least 21 merit badges and
planning and executing a
seminal Eagle Scout lead-
ership service project.
During 2017 alone, 55,494
Boy Scouts earned Scout-
ing’s highest rank.

Troop 50 is chartered by
the Auburn Rotary Club
and meets Monday eve-
nings at First Presbyte-
rian Church in Auburn.
For more information
about the troop, visit
boyscout50.org.

Scout
From Page 1C

Courtesy of the Opelika-Auburn News (November 18, 2018)


